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MQP Board of Education
Meeting Minutes Summary

In Attendance:	
Beth Radefeld
Ms. Smith
Steve Notestine
Brad Thomas
Eric Field
Denise Molen
Yvette Pelikan
Danielle Emert
Tricia Steffens
Absent:
Fr. Craig
Rebecca O’Connell
Beth Ward

Opening Prayer
Approval Of January Minutes
Committee Discussion:
Inclusion:
No new updates at this time per Yvette. Looking at dates for Professional Development days for next year. 
Security:
No new update at this time per Danielle. Next meeting will be held next week, March 1st
Middle School:
Middle School event to potentially be held this April or May per Beth R. 

Principle Update:
Ms. Smith has prepared her update and that is incorporated herein by reference. Enrollment is going well. As of today we have 288 registrations with 59 of these in preschool. 
All 8th graders have been accepted to the high school of their choice. These students will be attending nine different high schools. 
Open House was a great success! We had 11 people who toured, despite the bad weather. We had a few that had originally signed up with the office and a few walk-ins. Some of these families are looking to bring 2-4 children. Parents and 8th graders did an awesome job with the tours. Ms. Smith met with families after the tour to answer any questions. We have several tours lined up in the future. A tour folder was handed out, including a High School sheet.
Fr. Craig held a Teaching Mass for our students in middle school going through and explaining the various parts of the Mass. He will do this again with our 4th/5th graders in March.
Student Council did a great job with their food drive in January. We were able to donate many coats and clothing items during our Winter Warm-Up to our own St. Vincent de Paul Society.
We have just hit the mid-quarter point during 3rd quarter. Our grades are available to our families throughout the quarter.
We are mask optional-parent choice as of January 31st. Since this time, we have had one positive case. 
We have received the 42 laptops for the faculty/staff and the 100 ipads for the primary. Working with our IT company setting up a Google Management Account.
Our 2nd Stewardship Activity takes place tomorrow. Our parents have many wonderful ideas: from guest speakers, to zoom presentations, even to bringing in live animals.
Miss Smith’s Vision
*Organization
*Stream Line
*Community Building
*Up-to-Date Technology
Question asked if there are any leads on filling the position of an additional Learning Consultant. No leads at this time per Ms. Smith
Bylaws/Policies Discussion:
Beth Radefeld provided amended policies, including the Enrollment Policy, Human Sexuality Policy, and Kindergarten Screening Policy. These three amended policies are to be reviewed by the board and will be voted on next meeting.
Word on the Street:
Concern reported about the dress like a “Twin/triplet” day during Catholic Schools Week. Ms. Smith aware of the concern and it will be removed from the next Catholic Schools Week. 
Closing Prayer
Meeting Adjourned at 7:30

